

NYALI PRIMARY SCHOOL & KINDERGARTEN

P. O. Box 81050 Mombasa.

Tel: 041-471120, Fax: 041-475632

The Mombasa Parents Club

18th November 2021.

All Parents/Guardians

RE: MID-TERM II CIRCULAR-2021

Dear Parent/Guardian,

God is so gracious that He has brought us to the mid of this term. We have had a short but very eventful session and we thank the Almighty God for seeing us through successfully.

- 1. SCHOOL FEES: I thank those parents that have cleared this term's fees. We are aware the times are hard for most of us but we also have the obligation to make the school fees payment of your child a top priority. Those with school fees balance are requested to make effort and have it cleared by end of mid-term. Pupils will not be allowed back to class if the fee is not paid in full. Kindly cooperate.
- 2. MID-TERM: We are proceeding on our mid-term break from this Friday 19th November 2021. KG and lower primary will leave today at 12:30 pm to begin their short mid-term break while upper primary will be leaving at 4:15 pm. All pupils are expected back on Tuesday the 23rd November 2021 without fail at the usual reporting time. We shall take great offense for any child who will not report to school on this particular reporting time. Let us support the teachers as we train these young champions to obey regulations and be obedient to authorities.
- 3. MID-TERM EXAMS: Std. 6, 7, and 8 have just finished their mid-term exams and the results will be out by the time we get back from the break. Encourage these youngsters to give priority to their academic work even as we allow them to create some time for them to play as a way of growth and realizing their dream as far as talent nurturing is concerned. Your role in supporting our effort to bring the best out of your child cannot be underestimated.

4. ACADEMIC CLINICS: As we gear towards normalcy, we have commenced academic clinics to assist our champions to realize their full potential and excel in disciplines they are good at. We had a very successful Grade 5 academic clinic and I am sure the parents of this CBC pioneer class are more informed than ever before. The outcome of these meetings will be the excellent results our pupils will attain at the end of their course and the unique skills they will have acquired.

After next week, we shall have the KCPE candidate's clinic as their final National exam approaches. (Let us all pray for our candidates Grade 5, 7, and 8) who will be taking their final examination next year?

5. DISCIPLINE: We all know that our society has a lot of rot as far as morals are concerned. It is our concerted effort and responsibility to insulate our pupils against these vices in our society. Monitor the close friends of your child and what they do when they visit each other. Please do not be coerced to allow sleepovers- most of them end up sour. Also, take a keen interest in what they watch on TVs, mobile phones, laptops and the internet in general. For heaven's sake let them have nothing to do with Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, and the likes. These are young minds and these gadgets we are exposing them to unless for learning purposes and your tutorials or the teacher's) thinking that it is our love for them, will eventually turn out to be conduits of distraction. Let us teach our children to be God-fearing and to cherish self-discipline at all times. This uncontrolled freedom and too much democracy at this tender age in the African modern setup can have far reaching and devastating effects on these angels. Let us all be good role models to our children and pray for them always.

God bless you all abundantly in your endeavours as we trust him for a peaceful future and good health for all of us.

JOHN KOMBO
PRINCIPAL